
Future Dates 

• Thursday 15 December—
Final day of Term 4 

• Students Return        
Wednesday 1 February 
2023 

2022 School                
Development Days  

Friday 16 December 

 

TPS Bulletin 14 December  2022 
Week 10 Term 4 

A message from the Principal…………….. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

What a terrific evening our Presentation Night was. I hope you all enjoyed it as much as I did. I could 

not be prouder of our students for their performances and the staff for their organisation.  

As I reflect back on the year, I am quite overwhelmed not only with what we have achieved in a short 

12 months, but what we had to negotiate through to get there. COVID-19 played a big part of what we 

could and could not do in the first half of the year. 

Despite the challenges, we have had many highlights to celebrate. We engaged in swimming and     

athletics carnivals, Mothers and Father’s day celebrations at school, Blast Cup cricket, and the Year 5/6 

Camp to name just a few of the highlights of 2022. 

These activities and others have involved many of our students and brought the school community 

together in a time when we needed community the most. They have been made possible by            

committed staff, students and you, our parents, and families.  

All students can be proud of their achievements this year. I am sure you have had the opportunity to 

celebrate your child’s achievements with them as you read through their reports. 

Schools are, however, more than just about academic results. The values displayed by our students are 

very positive. Daily, we see examples of students supporting each other and going above and beyond 

what is expected of them. It truly is like being a member of one big family here at Tammin Primary 

School.  

I’d like to take this opportunity to publicly thank my staff, both teaching and non-teaching, for their 

professionalism throughout the year. As a staff, we continue to strive to create the best possible   

learning environment for our students. Your support of staff is greatly appreciated. I thank the many 

parents who take the time to acknowledge the fine work they do. I know it is greatly appreciated by 

the individual staff members. 

Our P&C has again had a very successful year. They continued to raise much needed funds to support 

identified projects and events that have occurred during the year. This is, as always, greatly               

appreciated by staff and students. To Glen Bradley P&C Chair, and all P&C members, thank you for  

giving your time to support our school.  

The Tammin Primary School Council has continued to fulfil its governance role during 2022. I thank 

Council Chair Kate Raston and all members of the Council for their contributions to this important 

school decision making group. 

I would especially like to thank Liz McDonald, Michelle Wilson, Nick and Narelle Caffell, Rik Soderlund 

and Glen Bradley who will be leaving the School Council and P&C this year. Thank you for your many 

years of service to our school. 

I would like to acknowledge the many parents, grandparents and families who have supported us in so 

many ways throughout the year – Thank you. Your support means so much. 

And finally, Id like to wish all Tammin Primary School families and the whole Tammin community a safe 

and happy Christmas and New Year. 

Warm Regards 

Yvonne Darcey 

Principal 

 



Reece grew up on a farm in Tammin and attended Tammin   

Primary School when he was younger. His love for stories           

- especially those filled with whimsy, magic and a little bit of 

weirdness, began as a child however, it wasn't until high school 

he tried his hand at writing his own stories.  

 

Earlier this year Tammin Primary were gifted a copy of ‘A girl 

called corpse’ by Reece. The Year 3-6 class has been reading 

the novel together and were lucky enough to get the special 

opportunity to meet Reece via Zoom and ask all their exciting 

questions. The whole school came along to enjoy the meeting. 

This was a great learning experience for the children. It isn't 

everyday we get to have a chat to a successful author who used 

to live in our own town. Thankyou to Melissa Marchant for 

passing on Reece's contact details to allow this to happen.  



Congratulations to our award winners:  

Citizenship Junior Primary Award  Claire Swann 

Citizenship Upper Primary Award  Kimberley Soderlund  

Academic Junior Primary Award  Lyra Hocking  

Academic Middle Primary Award  Hudson Soderlund  

Academic Upper Primary Award  James Bradley  

Endeavour Junior Primary Award   Xavier Jackson  

Endeavour Middle Primary Award  Nate Langford   

Endeavour Upper Primary Award  Nicholas Richards 

Science Junior Primary Award   Blake Cook 

Science Upper Primary Award  Lincoln Caffell 

Moorditj Boodjar Environmental Award Sam Jones 

Sportsmanship    Sophie Packham  





Please visit our school website www.tamminps.wa.edu.au  

for all up to date information.  

Parents tab:  

 Voluntary Contributions  

 Personal Items Lists  

 Term Planner  

 Term Dates  

 Public Holidays  

 Professional Development days 

 Assemblies  

 Handbooks  

Our School tab:  

 Enrolment Info and Forms 

News tab:  

 Current newsletters  

Community tab:  

 Upcoming P & C and School Council meeting dates.  



TERM 1 2023 PLANNER  




